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NEW DIRECTIONS IN  2012 

Mike Esnard, MCFSC Board President 

2011 was a very good year for us.  On every measure we use to evaluate our work, 

we  did well.  In 2012, we hope to add some new directions.  After giving a lot of 

thought to the future, we  have chosen five goals for the coming years.   

First is a feasibility study of a bioenergy plant for the community.  Others on the 

mountain have been thinking about this for some time, but we are ready now to 

look seriously at how we might build a system to generate electricity from all the 

fuel we remove for fire safety.  Technology might have progressed to the point that 

even a small community like ours could support such a facility.  This would mean a 

truly sustainable future.    

 Our second goal is to facilitate the clearing of vacant lots, many of which are fire hazards.  The county has had trou-

ble trying to get owners to bring them up to code, but we think there are some things we can do  to help get the ball 

rolling. 

Next, we will support the maintenance of our community fuelbreaks.  These fuelbreaks, so critical to community 

safety, have a way of growing back.  Unfortunately, federal and state money to maintain them does not have the 

same habit.   One possibility is to create an Adopt-a-Fuelbreak  program where community members could help 

maintain the land. 

Our fourth goal is to engage children in the educational  is-

sues around fire.  This involves offering a class at the school 

and at various summer camps. 

And, finally, the fifth goal is to extend and improve our out-

reach to the public on fire safety.  In part, we will continue 

what we have been doing, like the Firefighters  Muster  event 

we co-sponsored with the fire agencies last spring  and will do 

again this year on April 28. 

There are new ideas, too.  Doris Lombard, a board director 

and artist, is working on an illustration featuring a red ember 

that will appear in the Town Crier, and I think that is going to 

be a big hit.  We also want to continue speaking with elected 

officials about keeping or eliciting their support for fuels pro-

grams in the mountains. 

These projects, if successful, will  represent a big step forward 

for everyone with a stake in the mountains. 

A young visitor learns about fire safety at last 

yearõs Firefightersõ Muster event.  This year, it is 

scheduled for April 28.   



 

 Some of  the equipment used by the  Mountain Communities Fire Safe 

Council Woodies volunteers  

has been partially funded through the generosity of the Idyllwild  

Community Fund.  

WE LOVE OUR HARD -WORKING WOODIES!  

In 2011, this selfless group continued cutting and splitting firewood to be distributed by the Idyllwild HELP 
Center to disabled, low -income and elderly residents.  THEY DONATED 2,266 HOURS and GENERATED 
102 CORDS OF FIREWOOD.  Additionally, throughout the warmer months, these volunteers helped those 
who physically and economically could not bring their properties into compliance with the fire code PRC 
4291.  Last summer, they worked on ten properties, including the Community Center and the Idyllwild 
HELP Center.  

Thank you all:  Janice Fast, Pascal Simon, Viv Larson, Doris Lombard, John Hauer, Jim Taylor, Ingrid Hed-
strom, Vi Hallacy, Bob Royer, Bill Baker, Leonard Keith, Chris Kramer, Dennis Pahuta, Keith Froehlich, 
Stacey Grant, Ron Perry, Don Patterson, Joe Ashcraft, Pat Smith, Mike Kellner, Elliott Taylor, and Ron 
Krull.  

Mountain Community Fire Safe Council and the Woodies thank the Idyllwild Community Fund for their on-
going support.  

MCFSC 2011 YEAR -END GRANT REPORT 

The USDA Forest Service grant through the California Fire Safe Council was funded in May.  Last yearõs 
MCFSC accomplishments include:   

*working with 254 property owners, identifying items not in compliance with the fire  code PRC 4291;  

*completing hazard fuels reduction on 303 properties, representing 231 acres;  



The views and conclusions contained in this document are those of the authors and should not be interpreted as repre-

senting the opinions or policies of the California Fire Safe Council or the U.S. Government.  Mention of trade names or 

commercial products does not constitute their endorsement by the California Fire Safe Council or the U.S. Government.  

FIRE-SAFE YOUR PROPERTYñTHE SIMPLE VERSION   
Mike Esnard  

If you read the defensible space codes,  you will see lots of items listed to make for a fire safe house.  I con-
fess that I donõt use lists very well.  I need concepts to make sense of them, so here are some that work for 
me.  

1. STOP FINE FUELS FROM LEADING TO YOUR HOUSE.  Leaves and needles ignite easily and can provide 
a fire path to your home.  Donõt let them.  Completely clear at least 10 feet from around your house, and 
from your roof and gutters.  

2. ELIMINATE FUEL LADDERS.  These vertical òchainsó lead to the tree canopy or your roof.  An example is 
dead grass under a bush, which sits under low -hanging branches of a large tree.  A fire which can easily 
start in the grass goes right up through the bush into the trees, moving through the canopy, throwing 
embers as it goes.  The solution is to create space between bushes and tree limbs.  Remove bushes or 
take out limbs.  Sizeable trees should be limbed up to at least 6 feet If smaller, limb up a third of the 
height of the tree.  Never let limbs touch the ground.  

3. GET RID OF THE DEAD STUFF.  Dead leaves, needles and branches ignite easily and spread quickly.   
The less dead material around your house, the safer it is.  

4. SEPARATE FUELS.  Donõt allow thick clusters of trees or shrubs anywhere near your house.  You will be 
safer and the trees healthier if you thin the forest on your property.  

If you have questions about what to do to fire safe your house and bring it into compliance with fire codes, 
please call our office (951 -659-6208) and talk with one of our project managers.  They are real experts.  Or 
consult our website (mcfsc.org) and click on òEducation Programsó for detailed information on what  to do. 

LOOKING TO THE FUTURE ñBIOMASS UTILIZATION  

Leaves and needles, dead shrubs, branches and trees ñall of which are 
disposed constantly as we pursue fire safety.  What if they could be 
used instead to generate electricity or make stove pellets?  The result-
ing money could finance fuel reduction efforts on an ongoing basis, al-
most insuring us of community fire safety for the indefinite future.  

This is the question we are looking at this year as we move ahead with a 
study to find economic value in our available biomass.  MCFSC Board 
Secretary Ray Barmore is leading the study group which now meets 
regularly.  Ray has been on the Board of Directors for the Anza Electric 
Co-op for many years, providing him with a long -term interest in this 
issue, as well as knowledge about the generation and distribution of 
electricity.  

We begin our study with open minds, ready for any answers we might 
find.  Basic questions in front of us are how much biomass we could 
use, what kinds of generating units are available to our community, and 
what is the value of output compared to all the operating costs.  We 
know that sustainable biomass use has many challenges, but we think it 
is time to find out whether the idea is realistic or not.  The possibility 
that it might work is just too important to ignore.  

MCFSC board members, staff and the 

Town Crierõs editor JP Crumrine 

visited ColMac Generating Planted in 

Mecca. 

 It is not so much for its beauty that the forest makes a claim upon menõs hearts, as for 

that subtle something, that quality of air that emanates from old trees, 

that so wonderfully changes and renews a weary spirit. 

~Robert Louis Stevenson~ 


